GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING APRIL 18, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Chuck Spradlin, Paul Hodge, Robert Morgan, County Counselor Paul Dean and County Clerk Kathy Robison.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fox moved to approve April 4th, 2022 Minutes, as written. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Spradlin moved to approve April 11th, 2022 Minutes, as written. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Road and Bridge report:

- The road going across Christian Hills bridge will be closed as of May 9, 2022 for repairs.
- The tadpole creek bridge project, located at M and 60th, is slated to be released for bidding in October, 2022.
- Crews are working on a bridge on 140th street today.
- Chrisman has still not heard from the contractor that is slated to repair Reece Road.
- Commissioner Ballard informed Chrisman that the timber on Virgil bridge needs to be removed.

Morgan moved to approve payables in the amount of \$134,995.62. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Commissioner Spradlin moved to approve payroll in the amount of \$134,179.59. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Spradlin moved to approve the appropriations request from Corner House in the amount of \$2,500 total. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Commissioner Hodge mentioned that some citizens who are burning fields are not monitoring their fires and occasionally those fires get out of control. Hodge would like people who burn to inform their neighbors.

Ballard moved to approve a five-minute executive session to begin at 9:32 a.m. to include county counselor Paul Dean, Sheriff Samuels and commissioners. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting reconvened at 9:37 a.m. No decisions were made.

Morgan moved to approve a five-minute break. Ballard seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Chrisman returned to the meeting to inform commissioners that he had received a message from the contractor who is responsible for repairs to Reece Road. The contractor stated that he would be in Greenwood County to assess the situation within the next week or two.

Commissioners signed Resolution 22-05 rescinding the public health emergency for COVID-19, which was approved at a previous meeting.

Fox moved to adjourn at 9:50 a.m. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

ATTEST: Xally Robison

Kathy Robison, County Clerk

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Chairman

Chuck Spradlin, Member

Paul Hodge, Member

Robert Joe Morgan, Member